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Tne Sc. Ann's Hotel, Buxton, 
wnlcn nas now been finally decid­
ed on as tne official con no cel, 
offers far tetter facilities, 
more reasonable terms, and 
Egyp tian r.lerofiljpr.lc wall paper- 
on cue entrance co tne con nail! 
What more could any ran wane0 
Seriously, enough, more details:

Tne Ft. Ann's Hotel can 
accomodate one hundred and twenty 
people, at a cost, at tne moment, 
or tr.ree guineas per cay full 
ooa~c. ine Concom Is currently 
negotiating a reduction on these 
terms, conditional on the whole 
notel celng taken over for tne 
convention, wnlcn seems likely.

Tne no tel nas an excellent 
cor. nail m tne snare of the 
callroom, anu tris will oe avail­
able for tne duration or tne con. 
Irene are two other smaller rooms 
near tne callroom, wnlcn will 
ce available for tne Art Snow, 
and for Ken Slate: 's oooksnop. 
Irene are two permanent oars m 
the. motel, and another can oe set 
up in tne con nail itself. A 
spacious dlnlrr nail, and sixty 
bedrooms vl tr. not and cold run­
ning ware-, central neatlng, 
telephones and wireless, and 
r.a/lr.r tatnroo/s attached, com­
plete ere attractions of tne 
no tel.

Hotel cooking forms will oe 
sent out with tr.e next Issue ol 
MET5'''1’-, so If you Haven't yet 
registered for I/iIRMAaC'Ae, send 
" ' to Bill Burns, 1? Swanage Rd, 
Winton, "ccies, MAIPHESTEP, mis 
win er sure -nat you receive all 
future issues of ME PEC F.
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Easter Mundane A CONVENTION REPORT
by Chuck Partington i RiLl Rums

We arrived in tne hotel car­
park in a ratner oeat-up Morris 
Oxford (antique style) at tnree 
thirty on Friday afternoon - mucn 
to our amazement. "See, I told 
you it'd make it! " Chuck criea.

Entering the imposing no tel 
Oy the revolting doors, we 
dropped our luggage in tne foyer, 
and after checking in, sougnt the 
convention registration desk. 
Here, Archie and Beryl Mercer 
were waiting hands outstretched 
to collect our loot. Formalities 
completed and belongings deposit­
ed in our rooms, we spent the 
next half nour or so briefly 
meeting people - then on to the 
Bristol cafes . . . .

Tne first item on the con 
programme was the BRIAN ALDI8S 
SHOW, which in true fannlsh 
tradition started three-quarters 
of an hour late, when a ratner 
apologetic Brian rushed in, over­
coat still on, and stormed up 
onto tne stage, mucn to the 
relief of the convention comm­
ittee.

The B. A. Show provided 
introductions of some well-known 
8F personalities and fans. After 
chatting to them on diverse 
topics for a few minutes, Brian 
then asked each a question. If a 
correct answer was given, the 
contestant received two papeBback 
books as a prize - if he failed 
to answer, then two books were 
given as consolation prizes.

As is normal on a Friday 
nlgnt, most people retired to bed 
early, mri nrtci their long 
Journeys. Thus ended tne First 
Fay.

Breakfast for tne Manchest­
er crowd was early, and quite 
good, though on our table, there 
were definite signs of wear and 
tear on tne waitress oy tne last 
ninrnlriu m i no non. .'irtli tr»n

At two o'clock came what 
was possibly the most controver­
sial item on the programme, the 
FILM SHOW. Taking them In their 
lesser order of controversy, tne 
films were LA JEL'EE, a French 
film, and RELATIVITY!, an American 
film produced by Ed Emsnwiller. 
LA jfilEE was interesting if only 
for the technique used in its 
production, the entire film being 
composed of shots or still photo­
graphs. Apart from this break­
away production method, the film 
was rather boring, and did not 
live up to the enthusiastic crit­
icisms heard before seeing It. 
'iELAIIV ITT, however, was thor­
oughly interesting* This is not 
the place for a complete review 
of the film - suffice It to say 
that although for direction, 
camerawork, and editing the film 
was first-class, there were cer­
tain aspects of RELATIVITY tnat 
were pornographic. This film was 
definitely not suitable for the 
mixed audience of Adults and 
children usually present at a 
con. Tony Walsh's nurrled 
apology immediately after tne 
film reflected tne general feel­
ings of tne audience. Due to tne 
demands or a certain small sect­
ion of the audience, tne film was 
shown again late Bunday evening 
after the last official programme 
Item. foray admitted later that 
no one on the concoin nad seen 
RELATIVITY previously, which In 
this case proved to be a bad 
mistake.

Tne presentation of tne 
British Fantasy Award was an 
embarrassment for both con comm­
ittee and GoH, since neither 
of tne two recipients of the 
Award was present, The awards 
went to Mike Moorcock for nls 
dauntless, self-sacr1f1c inj

After John's talk came tne 
evening, meal at our favourite 
cheap restaurant, one ZANl'E oy 
name, and then as the main attr­
action of the evening, the CIDER 
AND SHERRY PARTY, at which Tom 
Scnlfick snowed the latter naif of 
nis 19*6 TAFF film. This was 
followed by more drinking and 
talking, and then about forty fen 
were treated to the first sampl­
ing of tne Snorrock apple brew, 
vintage '66, to the accompaniment 
of various con films. A late 
night was nad oy all, some fool­
hardy fans staying up till six in 
tne morning. And so ended tne 
Second Day.

And on the Tnlrd Day, Ghod 
said, «Let there be the Annual 
General Mating of the BSFA" and 
so it came to pass tnat tne trad­
itional tnree nour jawcracking 
session began. And at tne end of 
tnree hours of chaos and con­
fusion, tne situation remained 
almost exactly as before, wltn 
all vital Issues being referred 
to a postal vote oy tne entire 
membership. One question tnat 
arises is tnat if all vital 
Issues must settled oy re ter­
endur, wn,, nol ’ ar. A.G.M.at all"’ 
Any c "".“''r-s'

Sir. r w- ''accident­
ally or otherwise' tne FANZINE 
EDITORS PAITL, MIKF MCCR^C'T'8 
TALK, and one SLIDESHOW, there 
isn't mucn point in attempting 
any constructive ''rltlclsm or 
these Items.

An alteration in tne 
previously amended [rocramme saw 
the AUCTION as the first event of 
Sunday evening, ably concn-ped by 
Ted Tubb, Ken Bulmer and Mike 
Moorcock. A pause was made In 
the rapid-fire auction lor tne 

CEREMONY 0^ ST FAN TONY, and tne 
presentation of tne DC'1 WEIR
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